Wal-Mart response to a report raising concerns about the treatment of workers at the Mediterranean Resources Apparel Industry factory in Jordan

17 September 2008

Wal-Mart sent the statement below to the Business & Human Rights Resource Centre in response to the following articles by the National Labor Committee:

- “Human Trafficking and Abusive Conditions at the Mediterranean Garments Factory in the Ad Dulayl Industrial Zone in Jordan”, National Labor Committee, 6 Sep 2008: http://www.nlcnet.org/article.php?id=604 

- “Work Stoppage Ends at Mediterranean Factory in Jordan”, National Labor Committee, 9 Sep 2008: http://www.nlcnet.org/article.php?id=606 

Wal-Mart statement:

Immediately upon becoming aware of the strike situation and the allegations of the workers, Wal-Mart engaged the key stakeholders – Supplier, factory management, the workers in the factory and the Labor Ministry.
On Sept. 10, 2008, the workers ended their strike and dropped their further demand of terminating the factory management.  The factory management had agreed to reduce the food deduction which was one of the main demands of the striking workers.
Going forward, Wal-Mart’s Action Plan is to: 
1. Continue dialogue with the supplier’s factory management and workers; proceed with the monitoring activities over the next few months to ensure that the issues and the grievances that had been addressed do not re-emerge and all allegations made by workers are investigated.  
2. Initiate interviews with the Bangali and Indian workers to ensure that their grievances have been heard as there appears to be internal conflicts between workers based on nationalities. 
3. Review the appropriateness of the amount of the food deduction and whether there is a need to standardize the food deductions based on a regional basis within Jordan, as it appears that the amount of the food deduction is one of the key elements of the strike at this factory and the strike at another factory. To the extent possible, Wal-Mart will engage with the ILO, Jordanian Labor Ministry, and the other retailers/brands to conduct a study and where feasible implement a standardized food deduction schedule for a long term solution. 
